

The Greene Clover

GREENE COUNTY / 4-H

October / 2022

The best way to reach us is by phone/email. In this newsletter, you will find information on important dates for 2022, TLC, Camp Counselor, 2023 Enrollment Info., and more.

Greene County Teen Leadership Council

Welcomes new members for the 2023 year! Ava Baker – Saddle Up Your Horses Gracie Heider – Husky Hustlers Emma Holm – Prime Producers Hannah Hyslope – Jeans and Jodhpurs Reagan Saunders – Show Time Riley Smith – Clover Valley

Returning members are:

Karissa Allen – Husky Hustlers

Logan Arnold – Clover Patch

Avery Baldosser – Country Rebels

River Demmy-Stover – 4 Pawz and Clawz

Sydnee Hawkins – T-Birds

The 2023 officer team will be announced soon.

Calling all Greene County 4-H Camp Counselors!

Application link opened on October 1 and deadline to apply is Friday,
October 28, by 4:00 PM. Application link can be found on the camp page on our county website.

Note: Please have all reference

Note: Please have all reference information entered before submitting your application.

Counselor Skill-Stations will be held on Thursday, November 17 starting at 5:00 PM.

Camp Dates are Friday, June 16 – Tuesday, June 20, 2023

Volunteer Applications: Online link is open! Deadline to submit for the 2023 year is January 27, 2023.

2023 4-H Enrollment will open on November 1:



2023 4-H Enrollment will open on November 1, 2022!

Camp T-shirts
We still have some camp
t-shirts left. Cost \$8.00 per shirt.
Call the office to purchase one.

Ham Radio 4-H Club

Want to talk around the world, we can show you how to do it! Just want to help your community with communications during times of natural disasters, we can help with that also! Want to be a National Weather Service's Storm Spotter? Guess what? We can help with that, too! This club is about Amateur Radio also known as Ham Radio, You don't need a license to join, we can help you get your first license and help you upgrade your license when you want! Want more information about this club contact the Greene County Extension office.

Attention all 4-H members that are looking at going on one of the state 4-H trips (CWF, Sea Camp, State Leadership Camp) or applying for a county scholarship. You will need to fill out an Achievement Form. These are DUE on January 27, 2023. Forms can be found on our website. If you have questions, please contact Rebecca or Brenda.

NEW Cloverbud Connections Blog Post

Don't miss out on reading the new Cloverbud Connections blog post.

Starting Conversations with Cloverbuds https://u.osu.edu/cloverbudconnections/2022/09/26/starting-conversations-with-cloverbuds/

Also, consider signing up to receive these emails directly.



Do not forget about our fundraiser with Mabel's Labels.

Xenia Shoe and Leather

Has Bogs 4-H Boots in Stock! Great way to show your 4-H spirit all during the year!

- Bogs donated \$5 from every pair they sold to 4-H. Hours: Mon-Fri 8-6 Sat 9:30-4

Phone: (937) 376-8156



REMINDER: WRITE THANK YOU NOTES

Your awards (trophies, ribbons, plaques, plates, etc.) all need a thank you written. Also, please think about writing thank you notes to your club advisors, species committee members who helped throughout the week, Senior Fairboard Members, Junior Fairboard, parents, Sales Committee, and anyone else who has helped throughout your 4-H experience.

For the Greene County Senior Fairboard, Junior Fairboard, and Sales Committee, please address 120 Fairground Road, Xenia, OH 45385. It takes so many individuals to put on a great fair and we are lucky to be able to work with them all. Now, we need your help to show your appreciation.

Lastly, please write your thank you notes in a timely manner. If you need an address, please let us know and we can find it for you. Thank you!

Pictures Needed for the 4-H Calendar

We need your help. We will be making a calendar for all families again for 2023. We want to include pictures of a variety of 4-H events. Please upload pictures below. We would like pictures of camp, fair, pre-fair judging, weigh-ins/tag-ins, clinics, club meetings, Cloverbud events, community service events, recreation events, club group pictures, etc. We will try to use as many as we can in this calendar.

We have space for 5 uploads of pictures. If you have more to share, please complete this survey as many times as needed.

Thank you for your help and assistance! https://osu.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_egoGryKDVL77jZc

WINTER HOLIDAY CARD CONTEST

The Winter Holiday Card Contest is open to all registered 4-H members.

- 2 categories include:
 - Without the use of computer graphics: Member may use any medium, including crayon, chalk, pen and ink, pencil, markers, etc. Designs must be hand-lettered and drawn or cut by hand. Art and message must be the original work of the member. Individual youth are encouraged to submit a design on an 8 ½"x11" sheet of white cardstock paper folded in half. The use of the 4-H emblem is required. The winner of the youth ages 11-13 will be eligible to send their design to the Ohio State Fair. If the winning design does not meet these requirements, the design will not move on to the Ohio State Fair.
 - With the use of computer graphics: Artwork or letting created with the aid of scrapbooking tools or computers is permitted for this category. The design must be original work. No commercially designed clipart may be used. Individual youth are encouraged to submit a design on an 8 ½"x11" sheet of white cardstock paper, folded in half. The use of the 4-H emblem is required. The winner of the youth ages 11-13 will be eligible to send their design to the Ohio State Fair. If the winning design does not meet these requirements, the design will not move on to the Ohio State Fair.
- There are three age categories: 8-10 years, 11-13 years, and 14-over.
- There is no entry form; just draw the picture, put your name, club, 4-H age on the back of the drawing and submit it to the Extension Office.
- The top entry in each age category will be printed and the winner of the 11-13 year old will be selected for Ohio State Fair for the following year.
- Entries are due to the Extension Office by *November 4, 2022.*

DATES TO REMEMBER

October

October 3 – New Volunteer Applications, OPEN!

October 3-9 – National 4-H Week

October 22 - Celebration of Youth- Leeds Farm

October 27 – Greene County Teen Leadership Council,
OSUE,
6:00 PM

October 28 – Greene County 4-H Camp Counselor Applications, DUE, Online ONLY!

November

November 1 – 4Honline Enrollment for 2023 will open!

November 11 – Office Closed DUE to the Holiday

November 17 – Camp Counselor Skill-Stations, 5:00 – 7:30 PM at OSUE

November 24 and 25 – Office Closed DUE to the Holiday

December

December 3 - Market Beef Weigh-In, 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM, TBA

December 7 - Greene County TLC Meeting, OSUE, 6:00 PM

December 23 – Office Closed DUE to the Holiday

December 26 – Office Closed DUE to the Holiday

December 31 - Deadline for New Clubs to Be Formed

FOLLOW US AT:

Facebook: Ohio State- Greene County

Extension Office:

https://www.facebook.com/OSUEGreeneCounty

Instagram: osu_greenecounty



Contact Information:

County website: greene.osu.edu
Office Phone: 937-372-9971
Rebecca at <u>supinger.5@osu.edu</u>
Brenda at <u>sandman-stover.1@osu.edu</u>

Club Reports

For the 2023-year clubs can start sending reports after November 1.

If your 4-H Club is working on their Honor Club application for this year. One of the requirements is that you have three club reports in the monthly Greene Clover 4-H Newsletter. Club reporters can send the reports to Brenda at sandman-stover.1@osu.edu

Important Dates for 2023!

Beef Weigh-In – December 3, 2022 Camp Counselor Pancake Breakfast – February 25

> Greene County 4-H Week – February 26 – March 4

4-H Open House – March 1

Ohio 4-H Conference - March 11

Cross County Line Forms DUE – March 24

Enrollment Deadline - April 1

4-H Camp - June 16 – June 20

Cloverbud Day Camp – June 19

Pre-Fair Judging – July 11 and 12

Livestock Skill-a-thon Days –

July 24 and 25

Ohio State Fair – July 26 – August 6

Greene County Fair –

July 30 – August 5

Greene Clover Newsletter
Every enrolled family should be receiving this on the first Monday of the month via 4honline. If not, please call our office.